
     MIRAGRAND WELL CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
 

                        Project Update:  June 16, 2022 

                 
Well Equipping construction activities have been in progress which consist of site grading, electrical, 
construction of well building, mechanical piping, fencing, and rock drainage swale.  
 
The contractor has experienced additional delays, not in his control, procuring the well motor due to 
ongoing global materials shortage and logistic delays which have impacted construction progress. As 
a result, anticipated construction completion is early September 2022. There will be a “break” in 
construction activities from about mid-July to mid-August. We anticipate the pump and motor 
installation and well start-up will occur from late August to early September. 
 
As discussed during the public outreach meetings conducted at the District, the well equipping 
construction activities will occur during normal day working hours (7:00 am to 5:00 pm).  
 
Please check the District’s website https://www.threevalleys.com/projects for periodic project updates. 

 
Miragrand Well Enclosure – Field Stone Application to Walls 

 

Construction of the Miragrand well will enable TVMWD to enhance the use of reliable, less 
expensive, local water resources over the long-term in a sustainable manner and reduce the 
dependence on imported water. We appreciate your understanding. 
 
If you have any questions please contact the Project Manager, Ben Peralta, at (909) 621-5568. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ben Peralta Jr., P.E. 
Three Valleys Municipal Water District                                                       
1021 E. Miramar Avenue  
Claremont, CA 91711           
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